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KINGDOM NEWS 
And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds. Let us not 
give up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but let us encourage one another 
¸ and all the more as you see the Day approaching. Hebrews 10: 24, 25 NIV 
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ZíÿíġÙÓ -ëíúÓÎÀĖÙ ıÀíúÀÌúÙ 
8ıÙĀġ ̪ -ëíúÓÎÀĖÙ vÙçíĚġĖÀġíĆĀ vÙĕĥíĖÙÓ 

 
˔·Ćĥ ÀĖÙ GĆÓ˔Ě _ÀĚġÙĖēíÙÎÙ˔ íĚ À ĆĀÙ-ÓÀĴ ÙıÙĀġ Ćæ æĥĀ ÀĀÓ ÙĀÎĆĥĖˡ
ÀçÙÿÙĀġˋ ÓÙĚíçĀÙÓ ĚēÙÎíæíÎÀúúĴ æĆĖ ĲĆÿÙĀ ĖÀíĚíĀç ÎëíúÓĖÙĀ ÀúĆĀÙː
µÙ ÷ĀĆĲ ëĆĲ ÎëÀĆġíÎ ÀĀÓ ÎëÀúúÙĀçíĀç ġëÙ ëĆúíÓÀĴ ĚÙÀĚĆĀ ÎÀĀ ÌÙˋ
ĚĆ ĲëĴ ĀĆġ ġÀ÷Ù À ÌĖÙÀ÷ ÌÙæĆĖÙ íġ Àúú ÌÙçíĀĚˑ 
 
ZĥĀÎë Ĳíúú ÌÙ ēĖĆıíÓÙÓ æĆĖ ĴĆĥ ÀĀÓ ĴĆĥĖ ÷íÓĚ íæ ġëÙĴ ÀĖÙ íĀ -ëíúÓÎÀĖÙː 
 

¢Ć ĖÙçíĚġÙĖˋ ēúÙÀĚÙ çĆ ġĆ 
ëġġēĚˊ˖˖ĚġĆĀÙçÀġÙːÎëĥĖÎëÎÙĀġÙĖːÎĆÿ˖ĖÙçíĚġĖÀġíĆĀĚ˖ÙıÙĀġĚ˖ʶʽʸʸʵʸ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

BASIN  
BAPTIST  

NETWORK 
 

Phone: 432.563.3700 
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OFFICERS 

 
Moderator 

Vaughny Taylor, Pastor 
Central Baptist -  Odessa 

  
Vice Moderator 

Rick Holeman, Pastor 
Cotton Flat Baptist - Midland 

 
Treasurer 

Jackie Brem, Pastor 
Second Baptist - Odessa 

 
Clerk 

Vacant 
 
 

A-TEAM 
 

Network Administration 
Vacant 

 
Cooperative Ministries 
Bob Highley, Pastor 

Northwestern Baptist - Midland 
 

Fellowship/Partnership 
John Copeland, Pastor 
Crescent Park - Odessa 

 
Professional Leadership 

Jeff Cleere, Associate Pastor - Music  
Chapel Hill - Odessa 

 
Evangelism/Missions 

Mike McGuire 
 

Church Starts 
Martin Ortega, Pastor 

Iglesia Bautista Emanuel - Midland 
 

Student Ministries 
Tony Grainger, Youth Minister 

Sherwood Baptisţ Odessa 
   

BSM Director - UTBP 
Hunter Seigler 
432-528-4277 
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KINGDOM NEWS  

is published monthly.  
 

Deadline to have news and  
information included in the  
next issue is November 15.   

 

Mail to: P.O. Box 60180 
Midland, TX 79711 

 

Email to: admin@basinbaptist.org 
Fax to: 432-563-3701 
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KINGDOM CHALLENGE by Rick Holeman 

The question on a lot of minds in regards to the Basin Baptist Network is whatôs next?  Where do we go from here?  
At our Annual Meeting this past month the membership of Basin Baptist Network approved a motion to begin dissolv-
ing the BBN and in that process to transition into some other form of Cooperation between our local churches.  Per-
haps that will mean a new network or two new networks and then again it might not.  The decision for what to do and 
what form this new work will take has as of yet to be made, that decision as I see it belongs not just to the Administra-
tive Team of the BBN but to you as member churches.   
 
Our BBN Administrative team will begin working together during the month of November to seek a clear vision and a 
path forward for this transition time, and in order to do that we will need to hear from you. Expect to be contacted but 
also feel free to reach out to any of the Administrative Team Members (A list will be included below) and let us know 
what you believe God is leading us towards in our cooperative efforts.  I want to personally encourage our area 
churches to continue giving to the BBN during this time, and to become more involved in the transition process, there 
really is no such thing as too much help.  We will accomplish much more if we plan, work and minister together than 
we will on our own, but the ability to work together begins by building relationships that allow us to trust each other 
and look to each other for help.  
 
I can honestly say that no one on the Administrative team set out with a set purpose to see the BBN fail, and I donôt 
believe anyone really wants to see the local cooperative efforts of churches to fade into history.  But I do know that it 
will take hard work to see something of value come out of this time of transition. 
 
I believe that God can bring something better from this transition.   
 
In scripture trials are often used as a method of growth, and through these trials we can also grow.  The Apostle Paul 
writing to the Romans in Chapter 5 verses 3 through 5 says, ñ We can rejoice, too, when we run into problems and 
trials, for we know that they help us develop endurance. 4 And endurance develops strength of character, and charac-
ter strengthens our confident hope of salvation. 5 And this hope will not lead to disappointment. For we know how 
dearly God loves us, because he has given us the Holy Spirit to fill our hearts with his love.ò (Romans 5:3-5,New 
Living Translation) 
 
These trials can produce growth if we will be faithful to endure to the end.  I am so very thankful that God is faithful 
even when things donôt go the way we hoped they would.  Will you join us in prayer as we seek Godôs direction for 
cooperative ministry in our area?  Will you come on board to help during this time as decisions are made to impact the 
Kingdom?   
 
Singing His Praises, 
 
Rick Holeman - BBN Moderator 
Pastor ï Cotton Flat Baptist Church 
 

Administrative Team Contact Information: 
 
Rick Holeman ï Cotton Flat Baptist Church ï Midland       John Copeland ï Crescent Park Baptist ï Odessa 
Office: 432-684-7562                           Office - 432-366-4476 
Email: preacherboy@sbcglobal.net                   Email - copelandjiii@yahoo.com 
 
Jeff Cleere ï Chapel Hill Baptist Church ï Odessa          Martin Ortega ï Iglesia Emanuel - Midland 
Office: 432-550-6080                           Office: 432-697-9848 
Email: jcleere@chbcodessa.org                     Email - martinortegasr@yahoo.com 
 
Jackie Brem ï Second Baptist Church ï Odessa           Tony Grianger ï Sherwood Baptist - Odessa 
Office: 432-337-8381                           Office: 432-362-0331 
Email: jsbrem_98@yahoo.com                     Email: tony@sbcodessa.org 
 
Mike McGuire                                Bob Highley - Northwestern Baptist - Midland 
Cell: 575-631-7637                            Phone: 432-934-1749 

Email: mikemcg58@msn.com                     Email: highleyminister@yahoo.com 
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KINGDOM  
NEEDS 

 
PERMIAN BASIN MISSION CENTER 

LOOKING FOR PART TIME RECEPTIONIST 
Must be good with people. Basic computer experience 
but will train. Spanish speaking preferred. If you are in-
terested please call Hector Aguilar at 432.853.5293. 

 
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH OF KERMIT 
Youth Director - Part or Full Time 

 We are able to supply a furnished house with bills  
paid and a modest salary. Please contact Dudley  
Mullins, Pastor, at 432-586-6601 or 432-208-1742 

 

PERMIAN BASIN MISSION CENTER 

DRIVER NEEDED 

Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 9:00 am until 

12:30 pm. Must have clean driving record and current 

driverôs license. If interested, please come by 208 N. 

Adams in Odessa Mondays thru Fridays between  

10 am - Noon or 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 

 

PERMIAN BASIN MISSION CENTER 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

If you would like to volunteer, please come  

by 208 N. Adams in Odessa Mondays thru  

Fridays between 10 am - 12 noon or  

1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 

 

JESUS CONNECTION - ODESSA 

Paid BI-VOCATIONAL WORSHIP LEADER 

With a heart for missions. Jesus Connection is a small, 

loving congregation. Please contact Pastor Hector at 

432-853-5293 for more info. 

 

FIRST BAPTIST - CRANE 

YOUTH MINISTER 

For more information, please call  

Cheryl at the church 432-558-3523 

Monday thru Thursday 9 am - 1pm 

 

FANNIN TERRACE - MIDLAND 

Experienced MDO Teachers 

Mondays and Thursdays for the Fall 

For more information and to apply go to  

www.fanninbaptist.org  

 

SECOND BAPTIST - ODESSA 

LOOKING FOR NURSERY WORKER 

$10.00 hourly rate. Must be 18 years or older, High 

School Diploma or GED, background check and drug 

screening. Call the Church for more info 432.337.8381 

Servanthood . 
¦́.through love serve one another.µ   

Galatians 5:13 
 
 

PERMIAN BASIN  
MISSION CENTER 

Lives we impacted August 
122.75 volunteer hours 

 
22 prayers 

3 Bibles 
 

Food and Clothing Assistance Program 
836 households served 

430 food only 
263 food and clothes 

60 clothing 
       

 Individuals Served 
29 veterans 
480 seniors 
754 adults 
205 teens 

528 children 
22 homeless 

 
 Comprehensive Assistance Program 

40 toiletries                
20 bedding 
1 furniture                
 9 dishes 
87 other 

 
Rent $5,230.00 

Prescriptions $1,932.15 
Utilities $3,545.98 

mailto:preacherboy@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jcleere@chbcodessa.org
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Connect with Children & Families  
Children Evangelism Fellowship 

Wants to Help! 
 
 

Child Evangelism FellowshipÈ partners with churches to take the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ to children.  A new CEFÈ chapter started this spring in our area, and the Mid-
land Basin Chapter would like to serve your church.  (They are praying to start a 
chapter in Odessa.) 

 
CEFôs Good News ClubÈ is an after-school Bible club for children.  Most of these clubs 
are held right in elementary schools.  In June 2001, after a Supreme Court ruling, the 
door opened to have Good News Clubs more accessible for children.  Usually a church 
will adopt a school to provide a weekly club, and CEF provides training for the club 
team.  Curriculum is available through CEF Press.  Kids enjoy the Bible lessons, songs, 
games, and missionary stories; plus, the good news of  salvation is presented. 

 
Many school principals welcome a Good News Club to 
their school!  For more information on how your church 
can connect with children to share the message of hope 
for them and their parents, contact Janet Johnson, CEF 
West Texas director, at 940-781-0899; or email at  
westtexascef@gmail.com; www.cefwesttexas.com. 

 

BAPTIST GLOBAL RESPONSE 
HOSPICE BUCKETS 

ONE BUCKET - ONE CHANGED LIFE! 
 

Basin Baptist Network is a Collection Point for the Hospice Kit Project 
(The Bucket Project). The BGR Bucket Project collects and ships hospice 
kits in 5-gallon buckets containing hygiene supplies to African countries. 
The buckets with supplies are provided by churches, organizations or indi-
viduals as a hands-on missions project.   
 
For more information, please go to  
https://gobgr.org/projects/hospice-kits/.  
If you have any questions, please call 
Basin Baptist Network at 432-563-3700. 

 

The Singing Women of Texas  
 

The Singing Women in Texas just celebrated their 25th Anniversary. Congrat-
ulations ladies!  
 
The Singing Women of Texas - Permian Basin are filling their calendar for 
this school year and we have some open dates in the Spring of 2020.  If you 
would like this group to come to your church and bless you with songs of 
praise.  
 
We hope you can join us in one of these locations! 
 

Nov. 16, 2019 - Focus Care Nursing Home in Pecos  
April 18, 2020 - Spring Creek Fellowship in Big Spring  

 
For more information or to book a concert, please contact Cat Welch at 
432.258.1373.  

mailto:westtexascef@gmail.com
http://www.cefwesttexas.com
https://gobgr.org/projects/hospice-kits/


 

PERMIAN BASIN  
MISSION CENTER 

 
 

NEEDS VOLUNTEERS  
 

 
 

If youôd like to volunteer, please drop by   

at 208 N. Adams in Odessa between  

10 am - 12 noon or 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm.  
 

You will be blessed as you bless others! 

Holy Land Tour  -  January 27 thru February 5, 2020 

Join Pastor Vaughny Taylor with Rev. Todd Salzwedel 

SPOTS AVAILABLE 
For more information, please contact Vaughny at 432.230.2411 
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